MEDIA STATEMENT  
 
AD HOC JOINT COMMITTEE ON FLOOD DISASTER RELIEF AND RECOVERY WELCOMES BRIEFINGS BY PRESIDENCY AND COGTA 
 
Parliament, Monday, 23 May 2022 – The Ad Hoc Joint Committee on Flood Disaster Relief and Recovery today received briefings from the Minister in the Presidency, the Minister of the Department of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs (COGTA) and the Head of the National Disaster Management Centre on government’s recovery plans in the affected communities.
 
The committee has welcomed the two presentations from the Presidency and COGTA as they gave it an understanding on the work government is currently doing in assisting the affected communities. Both the Presidency and COGTA admitted that the government is experiencing various challenges that include incapacity as it carries out its relief and recovery programme in the areas affected by the floods. 
 
The committee has noted that the South African Weather Service has issued a level 10 flood warning in KwaZulu-Natal (KZN) on Saturday which still remains in effect. The Head of the National Disaster Management Centre informed the committee that GOGTA is prepared for the impact of the rain and flooding that occurred from Saturday, 21 May 2022 in KZN. 
 
The committee hopes to get more answers and information on all these matters when it conducts its initial oversight visits to KZN, Eastern Cape and North West provinces. It will be visiting KZN this weekend from Friday, 27 until Monday, 30 May 2022.
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